March 5, 2002

The Life Center Association

Philadelphia, Pa

Re: Recommendation Model

Dear LCA: 

Here is our thoughts about which model the LCA can use to expand and begin entrepreneurial ventures.

Currently, the LCA seems to be set up as an Integrated Mutual Housing Association.   Please see page 9 of the enclosed materials.  Our understanding is that the LCA owns and manages seven house.  The residents of these houses are renters and do not have equity in the LCA.  In fact, our understanding is that the no shares of the LCA have been issued.  

It seems that this model has worked well for the LCA.  However, it is uncertain whether this model is the correct model to allow the LCA to expand and undertake entrepreneurial ventures.  It is our opinion that the LCA may want to consider to setting up a subsidiary corporation.  The LCA can contribute money to this subsidiary in return for the subsidiary’s stock.  This allows the LCA to control the subsidiary.  Additionally, the creation of a subsidiary creates a “firewall” between the subsidiary and the LCA.  This firewall would protect the LCA’s assets from any liabilities that the subsidiary may incur.  Once the subsidiary is set up, the LCA can advise it on which houses to purchase.  Once the subsidiary purchases a house, we recommend that the subsidiary implement a Community Land Trust (CLT) model.  The CLT model separates the ownership of the land from the ownership of the housing that is upon the land.  This would be the “split deed” concept that we discussed in last month’s meeting.   The CLT would own the land and hold it in “trust”, and issue a long-term ground lease to the owner of the housing. Please see page 12 of the enclosed materials.   The lease would contain certain resale restrictions which would limit the amount of profit that may be realized upon selling of the house.  The CLT model allows for single-family houses owned by individual households, or multi-family buildings owned and controlled by the residents as a co-op.  

The enclosed materials do not explicitly discuss the aforementioned proposed model.  However, everything discussed in the proposed model can be found in the enclosed materials.  We have photocopied, what we believe to be, the most relevant and helpful sections of a book entitled, Balancing Acts: the Experience of Mutual Housing Associations and Community Land Trusts in Urban Neighborhoods by John Krinsky and Sarah Hovde.  We found this book to be extremely insightful.  We highly recommend that the LCA purchase this book.  The book has researched various co-operative style housing models throughout the United States, and gives in-depth feedback about the different models and why they were chosen by  particular organizations.    

To purchase Balancing Acts, contact:

Community Service Society of New York

105 East 22nd Street

New York, NY 10010

(212) 254-8900

We hope that this letter and the enclosed materials help to focus the LCA’s long term vision.  We would like to schedule a follow up meeting with the LCA to discuss your thoughts and to answer any of your questions.  We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Marc D. Portlock

Center for Community Non-Profit Organizations at Temple Law School

